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2011

Our next meeting is Sunday, June 5th, 2011 at 1:00 pm at the Olde Smokehouse,  Madrid, NY.  We will have lunch then a meeting; those who wish to can look at the Marine Corps building at the show site.

President: William deLorraine

Vice President: Scott Sutherland

Secretary: Joanna deLorraine

Treasurer: Chris Sutherland

Field Trip Coordinators:

Bill deLorraine

Skyler Alverson

Scott Sutherland

Acting Co-Editors of Newsletter:

Bill & Joanna deLorraine

Webmaster:  Glenn Simonelli

2011 Membership Dues collectible at any time but run from August 2011 to August 2012

If you do not have e-mail please let us know so we can mail you a hard copy of the newsletter.

Otherwise we strive to send all newsletters by e-mail.  Make sure we are updated if your    e-mail changes!

315-287-4652 or 

wdellie@verizon.net
Please mail dues to:   Chris Sutherland; Treasurer, 287 Cty. Rd. 29, Canton, NY 13617
 Have you paid your dues? It’s important if you plan on collecting; you’ll need current Club membership and Eastern Federation insurance cards.  

Please send a check for your dues to Chris so you can continue to receive newsletters and take part in club events.

Single Membership: $10.00.   Family Membership:  (Family members under the same roof at the same mailing address):   $20.00

THE CLUB’S WEBSITE:

www.stLawrencecountymineralclub.org
  Minutes from the                
Last Meeting

05/05/2011

Bill opened the meeting with an introduction of all members, with two new members attending; Seth and Logan Carsten from the Morrisville area.  They told us about some of their collecting trips to Herkimer and also brought many specimens for “show and tell” after the meeting.  They actually heard first about our club from a flyer at the Syracuse Show.  They found a huge specimen at Crystal Grove and had a hard time getting it out without breaking it up.  They brought 

some of the specimens in for us to see.  

Treasurer’s report was given by Chris 

Sutherland; Secretary’s “minutes of the last meeting” were read by Joanna deLorraine.  A deposit of $100.00 reserving the Community center and Pavilion for this years’ show was given to the Madrid Town.  Under old business Bob Taillon reported on the Marine Corps building at the show site. This is the red building that sets back towards the river.  There is no charge for the building per se, but they do accept donations.  They are set up as a service to the community.  There are tables and chairs there and they can put on a dinner and or do the hot dogs and burgers as well.  Price for a dinner estimated around $11.25.

Report from Glenn Simonelli on the signs:   We need to buy more signs for the show.  Glenn will order around 50; wire frames are .80 cent to $1.00 a piece.  We need around 100 wire frames. Maybe around $310.00 total.  Jim Murray suggested we paint over the dates and use permanent markers.  Pictures of ticket drums for the drawing were passed around and the club decided to purchase one.  Bob and Glenn both did research on these and a motion was made to spend up to $200.00 on a drum, motion by Bob Taillon and 2nd by Joanna deLorraine.   Also a motion was made to spend up to $325.00 for the signs and it was 2nd by Jim Murray.  Glenn also noted that it might be a good idea to have fossils in sand or hardened clay type material at the show for the kids, he said he would donate the fossils and we talked about using sand and where we might get it or purchase it and also Glenn really wanted to do the hardened clay type material also, said it would be fun for the kids.  

A food committee was established months ago for the show, they will be reporting on what choices we might have for food during our show.  We have had many vendor responses to our show already.  Bill brought in a magnetic board with magnets on it to outline the areas inside the club house for the dealers.  This was given to Bob Taillon, Show chairperson,  to keep an up to-date design for our club house vendors.  

We are thrilled to report that Dino Zack said he would love to present a fluorescent talk to the kids, and probably many adults before the fluorescent mineral hunt at the show.  Dates and times will be announced.  (As of this date he has not confirmed.)

Bill asked the members if anyone had chrome tremolite that they might sell.  He had a call from a Mr.  Jim Garthe who would like to purchase some to make a sphere.  He also is looking for hexagonite and unakite.  No one had any at this time for sale. Bill noted that he purchased a Brinks lock for the storage area, this way a combination can be given to more than one person and others can access the storage area without having to have a key. Bill and Joanna went to Ward’s Science in Rochester and purchased some rocks for the kid’s mineral kits at the show in the amount of $80.00.  Glenn Simonelli made a motion to reimburse Bill for the total and Fern Alverson 2nd the motion.

Glenn asked about the Nancy Collins collection that was bequeathed to the club.  Bill said that he and Scott Sutherland and Skyler Alverson made a detailed list with a value assigned to each piece.  The collection is stored in out locked storage area outside of Canton.  They labeled them as to where they might go, example: sell at show, kid’s kits, etc.

(Editor’s Note: As of this writing the 5 handwritten pages of notes have been entered into an Excel spreadsheet!)

Jim Murray won the door prize of a quartz crystal from Mt. Ida, Arkansas.  

Bill announced on a sad note that this would be the last meeting for long time members Jim and Sue Murray who are moving to Florida.  We will miss them very much and wish them much happiness in their new location.  

Upcoming Shows:          

        June:

4th & 5th Orange County Mineral Society annual Mineral, Gem, Jewelry, Fossil Show.  10-4 Village Green Museum Village, 1010 Route 17M Monroe, NY 10950

845-683-1167

25 & 26 47th Annual Gilsum Rock Swap and Mineral Show.  www.gilsum.org
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July 9-10 45th Annual Show NYS Fairgrounds Center of Progress Building “Gems along 

the Erie Canal” Sat. 1-5 Sunday 10-4   Syracuse

 24th, 15th Bancroft Gem and Mineral  Show, Bancroft Legion Hall, Ca.  10:0-4:00    

            [image: image3.wmf]
August 27-28   45th     St. Lawrence County Rock and Mineral Club Annual Show; 
Madrid Community Center
1835 St. Hwy. 345
Madrid, NY 

Sat 9-5;     Sun 9-3
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September 

17 & 18  Sat. 10-5,  Sun. 10-4  Rhinebeck, NY Dutchess County Fairgrounds www.mhvgms.org
55th Annual Franklin Mineral Museum Gem & Mineral Show September 24th & 25th 2011; Held at: Franklin School,  Washington Ave., Franklin N.J                    Saturday Indoor 9-6:00 p.m.  Saturday Outdoor Show 7:30 - 6:00 p.m.                            

Sunday Indoor 10- 5:00 p.m. Sunday Outdoor 9-5:00 

             [image: image5.wmf]
October

15 & 16 39th Annual Gem and Mineral Show, Bristol, CT   Beals Community Ctr.  www.Bristolgem.org
Saturday & Sunday October 

8 & 9 – Walworth Quarry Open House.   Off Atlantic Avenue (Rt. 286) east of Penfield and just west of Rt. 350.  Entrance on Tiffany Road.  More details to follow
                EFTA   

Jake Kramer, editor E.F.T.A.   Website: SPEEDYJAKE @aol.com
          Cindy Newman knewman10@stny.rr.com
           FMLS website www.amfed.org/efmls/links.htm
    EFMLS/AFMS Convention

       “Gems Along the Erie Canal”

Syracuse, NY

July 7-10, 2011

 Gem & Mineral Society of Syracuse

 Contact Cathy Patterson

315-6358-8817

315-480-8908

      cathypatterson@verizon.net
Birthstone for June

June Birthstone : Pearl

Birthstone Color: White 

[image: image1.wmf]From one of the humblest of life forms, the mollusk comes the pearl -- a gem of unsurpassed beauty and elegance.  Ancient civilizations had many stories to explain the origin of June's birthstone, such as the Greek belief that pearls were the hardened tears of joy that the goddess of love shook from her eyes as she was born from the sea.  According to Arab legend, pearls were formed when oysters were lured from the depths of the ocean by the beautiful moon and then swallowed moonlit dewdrops.  And the Ancient Chinese thought that these gems originated from the brains of dragons.  

The scientific explanation for natural pearls is almost as mystifying as folklore.  When an irritant, such as a small parasite or a fish lodges in the flesh of an oyster, mussel, or clam, a protective substance called 

"nacre" is produced.  Over years, layer upon layer of shimmering nacre coats the intruder, creating a lustrous pearl.  Natural pearls are relatively rare, so a process evolved in which a piece of shell or bead was placed inside a mollusk to stimulate the production of nacre.  This results in a cultured pearl, which accounts for about 90 per cent of the pearl industry.  

Divers find natural pearls in The Persian Gulf as well as in the waters off Japan, the South Pacific Islands off northern Australia, and the coasts of Panama, Venezuela, and California.  Most of the cultured pearl industry is in Japanese and Australian coastal waters.  These gems come in a variety of colors, from pure white to pink, yellow, gray and black.  They also come in different shapes and sizes. Pearls have been a passion and even an obsession of people throughout the ages.  They have been ground up and used in cosmetics and as a medicine to treat heart and stomach conditions.  Some cultures swear by pearls as an aphrodisiac.   These gems have adorned crowns, clothing, and temples, and were said to be a favorite of Cleopatra.    

Only those with royal status once wore pearl jewelry, but eventually these gems were seen among all classes of people.  They continue to be viewed as a mark of taste and refinement as well as a symbol of purity, and they are often given to celebrate a marriage or the birth of a child.  Pearls are 

nature's perfect gift, suitable for all ages and elegantly worn with everything from jeans to an evening gown.

Summer Picnic 

Due to a number of considerations we will be meeting at the Olde Smokehouse in Madrid, Sunday, June 5th at 1:00 PM.  They have reserved a room just for us.  The pavilion at the Madrid Community Center has already been reserved that weekend.  All paid members will be reimbursed $5.00 each towards their lunch.  Afterwards the plan is to tour the Marine Corp Building at our show site.  Bob Taillon is working on securing the keys to the building.[image: image6.png]
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